Department of Aging and Disability Services (ADS)
Bureau of Education and Services for the Blind (BESB)
Statewide Committee of Blind Vendors

Minutes of the April 9, 2020 meeting
DRAFT
Attendance: 
Committee:

David Pelaggi, Chad Farr, Frank Roberts, Shelly McDermott, Angel Torres
Alternate: Amos Fatorma
Bureau: Brian Sigman, Ed Owens, Andrew Norton
A roll call of persons in attendance was taken.
This meeting was called to address the provision of food trucks at Interstate Rest Areas in Connecticut during the National COVID-19 Crisis. The Department of Transportation, in keeping with a policy release from the National Highway Administration is seeking to allow food trucks at 4 highway rest areas in Connecticut; Danbury, Middletown, Wallingford and North Stonington. Under normal circumstances, over the counter sales are prohibited by federal law at Interstate Rest Areas. The Federal Highway Administration has issued guidance that allows food trucks at these rest areas during the National COVID-19 Crisis to address the needs of truckers to obtain food while they support our nation’s infrastructure. As food service on state property is addressed in Section 10-303 of the Connecticut General Statutes, the Department of Transportation (DOT) has approached the Agency to seek whether there was an interest in the operation of food trucks at these rest areas or if not, requested that a waiver be granted so that DOT could pursue alternative options to provide food truck services during the National COVID-19 Crisis.
The following motion was made by Chad Farr:

To waive the first right of refusal for the operation of food trucks at the rest areas in Connecticut during the National COVID-19 Crisis.
Seconded By: Shelly McDermott
Vote: Yes – 5, No – 0, Abstained – 0
The staffing level of the Business Enterprise Program was discussed. The Committee raised the concern that two new field representatives were hired during a time when most facilities are closed. The question was asked, what will these new hires be doing during the closure.
The Committee was reminded that the refill process began back in November, with the retirement of a field representative. There was not a National COVID-19 Crisis when the hiring process commenced. When another field representative subsequently resigned, the hiring list was already established, and re-fill permission was sought and granted to fill that vacancy. All field representatives, including those who were recently hired will be tasked with assisting their assigned vending facility managers with identifying benefits they may be eligible for.
A concern was raised that with the possibility of unemployment payments being weeks away from issuance, what financial relief the agency might be able to provide to the vending facility managers. The Committee was advised that this would have to be reviewed. With another meeting scheduled for next Thursday, this issue will be discussed further then.
Motion made by Shelly McDermott to Adjourn

Seconded By: Chad Farr
Vote: Yes - 5, No – 0, Abstained – 0
Meeting adjourned at 5:30 p.m.
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